
[bookmark: _Hlk79418162]Norfolk County Council
 (Redenhall with Harleston, Mendham Lane and Spirketts Lane)
(30 M.P.H. Speed Limit) Amendment Order 2024

The Norfolk County Council propose to make the above Order under the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, the effect of which will be to prohibit any vehicle from exceeding 30 miles per hour along the following lengths of road: 

(1) U76016 Mendham Lane from a point 30 metres south of the centreline of its junction with the U71341 Fuller Road to a point 131.2 metres south of the centreline of its junction with U71341 Fuller Road which is an extension of the current 30 M.P.H. speed limit on U76016 Mendham Lane

(2) U76016/100 Mendham Lane from its junction with C565 Spirketts Lane for a distance of 42.7 metres north-eastwards to its junction with U76016/82 Mendham Lane

(3) C565 Spirketts Lane from the centreline of its junction with U76016/82 Mendham Lane for a distance of 58.1 metres westwards and south-westwards

The proposed order would amend the Norfolk County Council (Redenhall with Harleston, Various Roads) (30 M.P.H Speed Limit) Consolidation Order 2009 (‘the 2009 Order’) and revoke the Norfolk County Council (Redenhall with Harleston, Mendham Lane) (30 MPH Speed Limit) Amendment Order 2019 by extending the 30 M.P.H speed limit on U76016 Mendham Lane and adding a 30 M.P.H. on U76016/100 Mendham Lane and C565 Spirketts Lane

A copy of the draft Order, a plan and Statement of Reasons for making the Order and a copy of the 2009 and 2019 Orders may be viewed online at https://norfolk.citizenspace.com/.  Copies may also be available for inspection at Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Norwich and at the offices of South Norfolk District Council, The Horizon Centre, Peachman Way, Broadland Business Park, Norwich, NR7 0WF, during normal office hours.  However, staffing levels in the office have been reduced and viewing online would be recommended.

Any objections and representations relating to the Order must be made in writing and must specify the grounds on which they are made.  All correspondence for these proposals must be received at the office of nplaw, Norfolk County Council, Chief Executive’s Office, South Wing, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2DH, marked for the attention of Miss J Batten by 5th November 2024. They may also be emailed to trafficorders@norfolk.gov.uk.

The team dealing with the public enquiries concerning these proposals can be contacted at TfNorfolk@norfolk.gov.uk 

DATED this 11th day of October 2024
[bookmark: _Hlk8208705]                                    
[bookmark: _Hlk92877826]Katrina Hulatt
Director of Legal Services (Nplaw)
County Hall	
Martineau Lane
Norwich
NR1 2DH

Note: Information you send to the Council will be used for any purpose connected with this scheme and will be held as long as reasonably necessary for those purposes. It may also be released to others in response to freedom of information requests. 

